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Meeting News

We had a bit of a weak turnout for the first meeting of the New 
Year, only about 26 in attendance.  Dues are due and some 25 
have paid their dues. I thought we had a pretty meeting and those 
that did not make it missed seeing some pretty neat models.
 
John Estes had a question and answer session with those that 
were interested in the programs for the coming year.  Charlie 
Flores suggested that we have some of our programs be given 
by our National Contest Winners.  I seem to remember that I have 
asked if any one wanted to give a program to let me know so that 
we can announce it to the membership. 

Andrea 90mm French Guard Grenadier
by Joe Martinez

Young Miniatures 1/9th scale US Paratrooper
by Joe Martinez
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“The Glue” is the official publica -
tion of the El Paso Scale Model 
Society. We publish on a monthly 
basis and try to cover just about 
any area of interest that club 
members may have.

Model pictures, articles, kit re-
views, suggestions of any kind, 
wants and disposals, items for 
publication, and general gripes, 
should be sent to the following 
email address:

BagpipeJM@aol.com

The El Paso Scale Model Society

Our club is a chartered chapter of the International Plastic Model Society - U.S. Branch (the

IPMS-USA). The EPSMS was first organized in 1969, received its charter in 1970, and has

been continuously active since that time.

We are a non-profit organization dedicated to promoting the art of scale modeling (regardless

of construction media), and membership is open to anyone interested in scale modeling. Club

membership dues are payable on an annual basis (we can accept cash or personal checks). Dues

are $15.00 per year for regular members over the age of 16, and are based on a January-

December club year. Junior memberships are available for those aged 16 and under, and are

priced at $5.00 per year. Family memberships are available for an extra payment of $2.00 per

year per family member. Members in good standing are entitled to vote in all club matters, run

for office, enter club contests, judge in all club contests, and receive a copy of the club’s monthly

newsletter. Hal’s Hobby Warehouse on Bessemer in East El Paso also offers club members a

discount on purchases of models and modeling materials. The exact discount is set on a sliding

scale. Our club meetings are generally held on the 1 st or 2nd Sunday of each month at 2.00

p.m. in the Fellowship Hall of St. Paul’s United Methodist Church at 7000 Edgemere Blvd

(please see the map below). Schedule changes are published ahead of time in the newsletter.

Meeting Dates for 2014

Our Year 2014 Club Officers

President
John Estes  915-598-6957
 IPMS #3498

Vice-President
Bill Coster  915-585-1508
 IPMS #32598

Vice-President
Mike Drapes  915-584-7597
 IPMS #29119

Newsletter Layout:
Fabian Nevarez  

IPMS Liaison
Gustav Hebrok  915-779-5082
Chapter Contact  IPMS #4058

Web Master
Mike Drapes  915-584-7597
 IPMS #29119
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Jim Patrick did some figure painting at a 
couple of meetings.  Mike Boudreaux 
did a couple on after market products and 
how to use them.  Fabian Nevarez has 
given at least one on pre-shading. Most of 
the others have been given by John 
Estes, who by the way was a National 
Contest winner in 1987 and he won with a 
model pulled off the shelf, not something 
worked on for a year to just to enter in the 
contest. Steve Herren asked about a 
build night or meeting once in a while.  At 
present, we have no place to meet where 
we con spray paint.  We can build and 
brush paint and decal during our regular 
meeting, if anyone wants to do so.  Mike 
Boudreaux has built at the Bassett Place 
Mall show for a number of years in the 
past. So nothing was really settled.
 
Gervasio Damboriarena attended his 
first meeting in seven years as he had 
returned to his native country, Uruguay. It 
was great to see him.  He was in town 
visiting his wife’s family.
 
Gerardo Escabedo, known to us as 
“paper Jerry” has been elected president 
of the San Antonio chapter of IPMS.  In his 
first column as president and as the editor 
of their newsletter, he made some really 
nice comments about his days here in El 
Paso.  Thanks Jerry.

Jim Davis brought a couple of Roden’s 
1/144th scale Douglas C-124 
Globemaster II’s.  The A model was in 
the Military Air Transport Service 
markings of 1954. The C model was in 
Military Air Transport Service markings 
of 1959.  These were painted with 
spray cans, one with Testor’s the other 
with  Krylon. Very nice work.
 

Gervasio Damboriarena & Fabian Nevarez

Minicraft C-124A & C-124C in 
1/144th scale by Jim Davis
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Show & Tell

Gerhard Gotzmann brought a 
Tamiya F-16 in 1/48th scale.  This 
was Gerhard’s first attempt at a 
“What if” paint scheme, showing an 
F-16 in fictional West German 
Luftwaffe markings. If Germany 
had followed many of the other 
NATO air forces and had gone to 
the F-16 from the F-104, such a 
paint scheme might have been 
possible.  Gerhard used a scheme 
based on the F-104 and used 
leftover decals from an after market 
set of JG71 decals. Gerhard gave 
credit to Fabian Nevarez for help 
with the canopy.

His second effort was a Revell F-4F 
Phantom in 1/72 nd scale. This was 
his second anniversary F-4F paint 
scheme for JG71 “Richthofen.”  
This scheme shows the 40th year 
of JG71 and the 25th year of the F-
4F in service.  Gerhard used a new 
pre-shading technique, the panel 
lines were done in oil paint and the  
red acrylic paint was sprayed at a 
30 degree angle.  He stated he was 
happy with result.  A final note from 
Gerhard,  more anniversary 
schemes will follow. Nice work.

Tamiya F-16A in 1/48th scale
 by Gerhard Gotzmann

Revell F-4F Phantom in 1/72nd scale
 by Gerhard Gotzmann
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Show & Tell

Steve Herren had a Revell 1/25th scale 
of a Firebird.  Looking good.

Joe Martinez was back for a meeting.  
Joe’s job often has him working on 
Sundays so it was great to see him back.  
His figures were an Andrea 90mm French 
Guard Grenadier, painted in Vallejo and 
Andrea acrylics.  Outstanding.
His second was Young Miniatures 1/9th 
scale bust of a US Paratrooper, circa WW 
II, but Joe modified the figure some what.  
This figure was painted in acrylics and 
with oils. This figure had been featured on 
line, but for the life of me, I can not 
remember where.

Michael King had a CH-34D built from 
the Hobby Boss kit with the cooling 
screens cleaned out and a scratch built 
engine compartment.
 
He also had an S-3B Viking Cag bird from 
VS-21. No info given on the S-3, but it had 
to be the Hasegawa kit I 1/72nd scale.
 
Mike also had a Macchi MC 200 with a 
splotch camouflage.  His fourth model 
was a Macchi MC 202 in smoke ring 
camouflage.  Mike bought the decals for 
this one from Italy.  Good stuff. 

 Revell 1/25th scale Firebird 
by Steve Herren

90mm French Grenadier
by Joe Martinez

Young Miniatures 
1/9th scale US Paratrooper

by Joe Martinez
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Show & Tell

HobbyBoss CH-34D 
in 1/72nd scale by Mike King

Hasegawa S-3B Viking 
in 1/72nd scale by Mike King

Macchi MC202 in 1/72nd scale 
by Mike King

Macchi MC200 in 1/72nd scale 
by Mike King
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The tread heads were well represented 
by Carl Webster & Wayne Williamson. 
Between these two, they had about 10 
armored vehicles.
 
Carl Webster had the following: A Tamiya 
M48A3as seen in Vietnam; A Tamiya 
M48A3 hull and M48A3 turrent from the 
Academy kit, as a Work in Progress; An 
Academy M113 Zelda with the Legend 
armored turret and gun shields and hand 
made sand bags in Israel Defense Force 
markings; An Academy M113 Zelda with 
Aef Designs Kasman armored block 
house also in IDF markings. This model 
was completed, but st i l ls some 
weathering and the crew added.
 

Show & Tell

Wayne Williamson had a DML T-80 as a WIP, a 
Tamiya PzII F, A Tamiya 223, a DML Pz IV H, A DML 
Panther G and a DML Tiger I of the initial production 
series.  All were weathered with Mig pigments.  
Several really nice models from these modelers.
 

Tamiya PzII F, in 1/35th scale 
by Wayne Williamson

Tamiya 223 in 1/35th scale
by Wayne Williamson

DML Pz IV H in 1/35th scale
by Wayne Williamson
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Show & Tell

DML T-80 in 1/35th scale
by Wayne Williamson

DML Panther G in 1/35th scale
by Wayne Williamson

DML Tiger I in 1/35th scale 
by Wayne Williamson

Tamiya M48A3 in 1/35th scale 
by Carl Webster

M113 Zelda and M113 Armored Zelda
 in 1/35th scale by Carl Webster
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Mike Drapres, Antonio Patiño & Carlos Delgado Mike King & Mike Kennedy with Charlie F and Jim D.

Carl Webster & son with Bill Coster Gustav Hebrok

Mike Garcia and daughter Steve Herren with Gerhard Gotzmann & Joe Martinez
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Well, the NFL did again.  The Super 
Bowl is scheduled on the February 
meeting date.  I would like for us to set 
a record for the most attendance at 
this meeting.  The last two or three 
years we have had an outstanding 
turn out for the February meeting. I 
have jokingly complained that the 
nerve of the NFL not to check with us 
about the scheduling, but the games 
have been later in the evening so that 
those that wanted to could leave in 
plenty of time to see all the game.
 
We met in our usual meeting room at 
the January meeting so we had plenty 
of room and light for our needs.
 
There were other models and good 
stuff to check out at the meeting, but I 
did not get time to take notes on all 
that was on the tables. Jose Roldan 

had another of his favorite models to 
show, this being a Godzilla.  I did not 
get the scale, but Jose had done a nice 
job of filling seams and getting the 
model ready to paint. Jose had done 
such prep before, but this is the first 
time he brought one at this stage as a 
WIP. 
 
Remember, if you want to give a class, 
let me know so that we schedule you 
for the meeting.  If no one volunteers, 
you just might be stuck with
me giving something.
 

See you on February 2, same time 
and same place. 2:00 at St. Paul’s 
Methodist Church, 7000 Edgemere.
john estes

by JOHN ESTESMusing and other inane stuff

Mike Drapes’ 
All-Photoetched Tiger I tank


